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1 May 2020
Dear Participant,
DELAY TO 100,000 GENOMES PROJECT RESULTS
We are very sorry to tell you that that any outstanding results from the 100,000 Genomes Project may be delayed because of Coronavirus (COVID-19).

The main test for COVID-19 is a genomics-based test and therefore NHS Genomics laboratories are at the forefront of testing for the virus. They will also be carrying on with urgent cases for patients with cancer or a rare disease. I hope you will all understand why they are having to concentrate on these aspects of their work at the moment.
We want to reassure you that NHS England, Genomics England and our NHS Genomics Medicine Centres are still absolutely committed to returning your results.
WHAT DOES THIS MEAN FOR YOU?
· Priority will be given to returning main results (those relevant to the condition that led you and your family members to join the Project).
· There is no clear timeline yet on when the remaining results will be available.
· Additional findings results will be delayed by several months (if you opted to have your genome looked at for a small number of genes not related to the reason you joined the Project).
· Research continues but may also be delayed.
· NHS England, Genomics England and the NHS Genomic Medicine Service are working closely to resume normal service as quickly as possible.
If you have any questions regarding your result, you can contact the Genomics England Service Desk with your question through the portal by clicking here, or alternatively by emailing ge-servicedesk@genomicsengland.co.uk. If you have any issues with access to the portal, please contact the team by telephone on 0808 281 9535.  We will post any updates on the Genomics England website.

We know you may be disappointed to learn of the delay, but we also know you will understand why COVID-19 is having to be prioritised. We hope that you and your loved ones are coping as best you can and our thoughts are with you.
Yours sincerely,
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Professor Dame Sue Hill

Chief Scientific Officer and

Senior Responsible Officer

for Genomics for NHS England
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Chris Wigley

CEO, Genomics England
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Professor Sir Mark Caulfield

Chief Scientist, Genomics England
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